AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on the 14th day of July, 2010

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor    
                                            George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
        

        



        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman



        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Absent:
        Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman                         

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town 



        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:10 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & A MOMENT OF SILENCE

Patricia Williams of Meadow Hill led the pledge to the flag.
3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


Add On # 7B  WATER DISTRIBUTION: Route 9W Water Main Replacement

Add On # 9A  RECREATION: Budget Transfer
Add On # 10   FLEET MAINTENANCE: A/C Equipment Purchase

Add On # 11
HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT: Bid Package for Surplus Logs

Add On # 12
ZONING LAW AMENDMENT: Accessory Buildings & Structures in Yards


Fronting on the Rights of Way of Interstate 87 & Interstate 84
Add On # 13
BUILDING & GROUNDS: Public Service Building Service Door

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $415,913.11, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey asked Town Clerk Zarutskie to explain the voucher submitted from General Code in the amount of $4,705.98 for the calendar year 2009. Mr. Zarutskie said his office receives a bill from General Code every year, which is an unfunded mandate. The State Law states that the Clerk’s Office must inform General Code of all of the Town Laws along with supplements and amendments that are passed by the Town Board. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

5.
ORANGE COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF EMERGENCY SERVICES:


AVL AGREEMENT


Supervisor Booth said he received a letter from Craig W. Cherry, Deputy Commissioner of Orange County Emergency Services, that was dated December 10, 2009 stating: “In 2008 we launched an ambitious project to improve public safety. In Phase 1 of this project, we secured and implemented a countywide Law Enforcement Records Management System for the purpose of permitting law enforcement agencies in the County to share police information. This has proved to be an invaluable asset to the public and officer safety in our County with 27 police agencies sharing electronic information in real time. Earlier this year we assembled with police chiefs, department heads from the State Police, and the Sheriffs Office to review and provide the necessary feedback for a successful implementation of the Automatic Vehicle Locator Dispatching System (AVL) for Orange County.
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Through the commitment of County Executive Ed Diana and the support of our County Legislature, over $600,000 has been secured through capital projects and grants to complete this second phase of our Public Safety initiative. Our Department of Emergency Services has been working on improving public safety and officer safety with a plan to provide for an Automatic Vehicle Locator Dispatching System (AVL) to be used by all of our County’s police agencies. 

AVL dispatching is one of the fastest emergent technologies today for improving police response and safety in New York State and across the Country. This technology allows for on-duty police vehicle locations to be viewed on our Computer Aided Dispatching (CAD) map. Local police agencies that currently use our CAD dispatching will be able to manage and view police patrol units as well. Departments that we provide CAD dispatching to can be assured that their police officers safety and the prompt response to incidents in their communities is provided by our 911 Center.


Together with our Police Advisory Committed, a representative committee of City, Town and Village police chiefs, we are improving dispatching protocols that will provide the best possible police response to those in need of immediate police services. We have the commitment of the New York State Police and our County Sheriffs Office.


All costs associated with this project, including installation of equipment in police vehicles as identified in our project, software and hardware maintenance, and connectivity charges are included in this project.” 


Supervisor Booth said the Inter-Municipal Agreement has to be signed and received by Orange County by July 21, 2010.


Councilwoman Greene is going to set up a meeting with the Chief of Police to find out who will be on the Advisory Committee. She wants to insure that there will be Police Chiefs on the Advisory Committee that are from larger towns as well as smaller towns.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize Supervisor Booth to sign the Orange County Inter-Municipal Agreement. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – abstain; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 1 absent.
 
6.
ASSESSOR: Board of Review


Supervisor Booth said Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, stated that the term of Joseph Lecaroz, who is on the Board of Assessment Review, will expire September 2010. Mr. Lecaroz sent Mr. Fogarty a letter expressing his willingness to continue to serve as a member of the Board of Assessment Review, and requesting that his term be extended for an additional five year term. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to reappoint Joseph Lecaroz to the Board of Assessment Review for a five year term expiring September 30, 2015. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING       JULY 14, 2010       PAGE 3

7.
WATER DISTRIBUTION: 

A.     Water Maintenance Worker


Supervisor Booth said Justin O’Keefe has been with the Water Distribution Department since March 27, 2008. He is presently serving the Town as a Laborer Grade 6. He has preformed his duties in a satisfactory manner and has been performing maintenance and emergency call-in duties. Supervisor Booth is recommending that Mr. O’Keeffe be promoted to the title of Water Maintenance Worker which is a grade 15.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to promote Justin O’Keeffe to the title of Water Maintenance Worker (Grade 15), at a pay rate of $17.82 per hour, as per the CSEA contract. The effective starting date will be July 29, 2010. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

B. (Add On) Route 9W Water Main Replacement

Supervisor Booth said James Osborne, the Town Engineer, has submitted a memorandum requesting approval of Payment Request No. 3 from Roehrs Construction, Inc. for the Route 9W Water Main Replacement. They are requesting “Paid Prior” for payment #3 for the Water Main Replacement -Town of Newburgh in the amount of $42,750.00. Supervisor Booth said it is Mr. Osborne’s opinion, as it is his, that Roehrs Construction, Inc. does superior work. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the “Paid Prior” voucher for the Route 9W Water Main Replacement, contract # 7122130, dated June 21, 2010, submitted by Roehrs Construction, Inc., located in Clintondale, New York, in the amount of $42,750.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey said there is a balance of $20,000.00 still due to Roehrs Construction, Inc.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
8.
COMPUTER RESERVE PURCHASE


Councilman Piaquadio said this purchase is for the software and licensing for a server the Town already owns and was purchased from Dell and the purchase of memory chips for the Assessor’s computer from FLC. When the Town purchased the server from Dell in December of 2009 was never billed for the software and licensing.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw $2,305.58 from the Computer Reserve account # 168.200. $2,220.00 will be used for the purchase of software and licensing for a Town owned server from Dell. $85.58 will be used to purchase memory chips from FLC for the Assessor’s computers. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to pay Dell Computers, located in Austin Texas, $2,220.00 for software and licensing for a Town owner computer. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase memory chips for the Assessor’s Office, in the amount of $85.58 from FLC who is located in Cornwall, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
9.
PARKS & RECREATION: 

A.     Budget Transfer


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated July 6, 2010, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to transfer $4,000.00 from the Summer Program-Operating Supplies account # 7140-0466 to Summer Program-Maintenance Contracts/Leases/Rentals # 7140-0497. This transfer will cover the remaining bus costs for the summer camp day trips. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said there is a full contingency, with a waiting lists for all the summer camps and she has had all positive feedback from parents.


Councilman Woolsey said the Town of Newburgh charges the lowest rates of all of the surrounding Towns.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

B.     Security Cameras


Supervisor Booth said that the Town of Newburgh received three proposals for security cameras at Chadwick Lake Park. It was the decision of the Town Board that a digital IP system would best suit the Town’s needs. It would incorporate the Police Department and other locations by adding additional cameras and more hard drive space instead of purchasing another system for each location. Mr. Petrillo suggested incorporating an alarm system for the Commissioner’s Office and the Guard House for additional security. Supervisor Booth said the quotes are as follows:


The first proposal was submitted by Mr. Charles Romaine, from CDR Electronics Co., Inc., for a Bosch system at a cost of $9,975.00.


The second proposal was submitted by Gregory DeBenedictus, from D-Ben Security Systems, Inc., for a digital IP Camera System at a cost of $12,995.00


The third proposal was submitted by Chris Scheible, from Keyless Access Systems, for the Milestone IP camera software at a cost of $13,365.00.  


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said if the Town decides to award the security cameras to D-Benn Security System or the Keyless Access Systems they will have to go for competitive bid due to the fact that their quotes exceed $10,000.00.


Councilwoman Greene said there was a break in at the park this week. Someone broke the locks and vandalized the vending machines and they broke a few picnic tables. 


Councilman Woolsey asked where the Bosch system will be monitored.


Supervisor Booth said it will be monitored in both the Gate House and the Dispatch Room at the Police Station. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to add the security camera system  to the Capital Project list. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to withdraw $9,975.00 from the Capital Project Fund to purchase a Bosch digital IP system from CDR Electronics Co. Inc., located in Newburgh, New York. The digital IP system Ver.2 includes the following:


1 pc. – Bosch XF series digital recorder w/network capability (internet   connectivity) including 500 GB hard dive space for 30 day storage @ real time recording for proposed cameras. The video recorded is watermarked for integrity and utilizes H.264 compression, 8 channels of analog camera inputs and 16 IP camera channels capability: including LCD monitor.


1 pc. – Bosch license agreement for internet camera recording.


3 pc. – Bosch minidome XF series IP color camera w/9-22 MM vari-focal lens located at guard shack, southwest side of hockey rink and northwest corner of commissioners office.

2 pc. – Bosch wireless network transmitters.


2 pc. – Bosch wireless network receivers.


4 pc. – Bosch wireless network antenna.


2 pc. – Bosch network router.


3 pc. – Bosch camera power supply.


1 pc. – Wiring and hardware.


The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said the high speed internet will have to be installed at the Gate House. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
10.
 (Add On) FLEET MAINTENANCE: A/C Equipment Purchase
James LaColla, Head Mechanic-Fleet Maintenance, came before the Board. He said the air conditioning refrigerant recover/recycling machine at Fleet Maintenance is in disrepair. He is requesting to purchase a new Robinair machine at a cost not to exceed $3,600.00. He said there are two venders who carry this machine. The State and Federal law prohibit A/C service without this equipment. He is also requesting a budget transfer of $3,600.00 due to the fact that this purchase was not budgeted for. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio for expenditure not to exceed $3,600.00 to purchase a Robinair HVAC service machine. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if this unit was on State bid.

Mr. LaColla said he did look on the State bid and this unit is not on it. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated July 14, 2010, submitted by James LaColla, Head Mechanic-Fleet Maintenance, to transfer $3,600.00 from the Vehicle and Parts Account # 1640.451 to the Equipment and Other Capitol account # 1640.200. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
11. 
(Add On) HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT: Bid Package for Surplus Logs

Todd DePew, Deputy Highway Superintendent, came before the Board. He is asking for Board approval to declare the non-essential logs that are located at the Highway Garage as surplus property and authorize their sale to the highest bidder. 


Supervisor Booth said due to the recent storms and Town clean up a surplus of large logs has accumulated at the Highway Garage. The Highway Department needs room to put the summer materials and there is also a safety issue with regard to the logs. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize the logs located at the Highway Department as surplus and authorize their sale to the highest bidder. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Zarutskie to place the Surplus Log Bid on bid net. 


Town Clerk Zarutskie said this bid will be advertised in the Sentinel on July 20, 2010 and the Mid Hudson Times on July 21, 2010. The bid opening will be held on August 10, 2010 at 2:00 p.m.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
12. (Add On) ZONING LAW AMENDMENT: Accessory Buildings & Structures in 
 Yards Fronting on the Rights of Way of Interstate 87 & Interstate 84

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said he distributed a copy of the Zoning Law Amendment for Accessory Buildings and Structures in Yards Fronting on the Rights of Way of Interstate 87 and Interstate 84 to the Board members in its final form. A public hearing has been scheduled for this amendment on July 26, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. He pointed out that the final form of the Introductory Local Law includes the addition of a new sentence to subsection 185-15A which was not included in the earlier version of the Local Law. The sentence was added at the request of the Code Compliance Department so that it would be clear that the Town Board intends to amend the Zoning Code to allow accessory buildings to be placed in yards having a line bounding on the right of way of Interstate Route 87 and Interstate 84.

Supervisor Booth said basically no yard that is bordering Route 84 or 87 will be considered a front yard for the purposes of an accessory building.  
13.
(Add On) BUILDING & GROUNDS: Public Service Building Service Door


Councilman Piaquadio said the security report from the State came back stating the Court House should have an interior door to serve as an exit from the smaller court room into the Water Department. The door being proposed will be a solid door with a steel frame. The Town has received a quote from Mike’s Doors, located in Newburgh, New York, for $3,400.00 for the installation. Mike’s Doors has done work at the Court House and all of his work has been satisfactory. He said a transfer is necessary to pay for the new door to be installed.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve a budget transfer in the amount of $3,500.00 for the installation of a wood door in Court Room II. The funds will from the Contingency account number 1990.0499 and transferred to the Buildings and Grounds for Public Service Building Capital account number 1622.0200. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the invoice dated June 10, 2010, submitted by Mike’s Doors, located in Newburgh, New York to install a wood door, rock, and spackle and tape one coat between Court Room II and the Water Department that is not to exceed $3,400.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


Councilman Woolsey asked Mark Taylor to review an ad placed in the Times Herald Record on July 14th for imposed rates to increase the electric and gas delivery revenues. It will be effective July 1, 2010 on temporary bases subject to review and approval by New York State Public Service Commission. He strongly opposes this increase. 

Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Taylor to investigate a course of retaliation for the Town in this matter.  

Supervisor Booth thanked Councilman Woolsey for bringing this to the attention of the Town Board. 
14. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:07 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
